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REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

TO THE LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

ON THURSDAY 28th JUNE 2007
TITLE:
Appeals under Licensing Act 2003
RECOMMENDATIONS:
To approve delegated powers to deal with appeal hearings
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
To consider if delegated powers should be granted in respect of appeal hearings
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Licensing Act 2003; Scheme of Delegation
(Available for public inspection)

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Low
SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Licensing fee
COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1.
LEGAL IMPLICATIONS:



Provided by:
Tracy Barr
2.
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:


Provided by:

3.
ICT STEERING GROUP IMPLICATIONS
Provided by:

PROPERTY (if applicable):

HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable):

CONTACT OFFICER: Tracy Barr

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All
KEY COUNCIL POLICES: 

Crime and Disorder

DETAILS below
Appeals under Licensing Act 2003
Members may recall that hearings began under this Act in May 2005 and since that time, only one appeal has been lodged and dealt with by the Magistrates’ Court.

However, a number of appeals have been lodged recently, mainly arising out of the series of reviews of premises licences brought by Trading Standards and the Police. The outcomes of each of these review hearings have had financial implications for the licence holders and it was always likely that a number of appeals would follow. 

It will now be the task of Salford Magistrates’ Court to consider all these cases afresh. The Court can hear all the evidence available to the sub-committee as well as any new evidence which may arise between the sub-committee hearing and the appeal hearing. The Licensing Authority is always one of the parties to the appeal.
It is anticipated that in some appeal cases, other parties may reach a tentative solution between themselves and seek the views of the Licensing Authority on such a solution.

The significance of this would be to try and resolve the appeal without the need for lengthy evidence before the Court and to avoid a possible order for costs against the Licensing Authority.
If such a situation arose, it would be helpful for the legal adviser conducting the appeal to know if they could discuss the position with the Licensing Authority and have the permission of the Authority to indicate possible courses of action.
Recommendation

· The Panel grants delegated powers to enable the legal adviser, in appropriate circumstances, to enter into negotiations on behalf of the Licensing Authority in connection with appeals
Recommendation

· If the Panel approves the above recommendation, the Panel needs to identify which member(s) is(are) authorised to instruct the legal adviser.
It is suggested that delegation should be to either 

· The Chair of the Panel, or

· The Chair of the sub-committee which made the decision being appealed against (or another member in their absence)
Unfortunately, I will be unable to attend the Panel meeting to present this report and must give my apologies. Ironically, I will be at Court for a preliminary hearing in a licensing appeal!
I am pleased that Mr. Ian Sheard, Assistant Director (Legal Services), will be attending Panel on my behalf and is fully aware of the circumstances under discussion.
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